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THE WATERS

No cost private well sampling for Rosemount, Coates, Empire, Vermillion,
Vermillion Township, Hampton, Hampton Township, and New Trier in 2025

through the Community Focused Sampling Program

What is the Community Focused Sampling Program?

e The Community Focused Sampling Program (CFSP) was
Y PERLTEE ( ) Protect your health!

developed to provide private well owners with an opportunity Test your well water for:
for no-cost well water testing. E\/Coliform Bacteria
(Every year)
e Geographic regions are offered no-cost testing on a rotating E/Nitrate
7 (Every year)
basis. EArsenic
5 v . . (At least once)
e Participants test their well water for common contaminants ‘/Lead
based on MN Department of Health recommendations. JAk st ance)
|¢Manganese
(At least once)

e Nearly 2,300 private well owners around Dakota County have
Testing is even more important if young children drink the water.

participated in the program since 2019.

What happens after | send back my test kit?

e You will receive test results and any treatment recommendations based on your results (i.e., reverse
osmosis systems for high nitrate, a carbon filter for high lead, etc.). However, participants are not
required to take any action - information is for your knowledge only.

e Results from well testing are summarized at the community level in public reports, your name and

address are not identified. All data is securely stored.

How can | sign up to have my water tested?

e Complete the CFSP interest form by visiting www.dakotacounty.us and

searching Water Testing, or by scanning the QR code with your smartphone:

How can | get more information?

For more information, please contact:
Matthew Belanger — Environmental Specialist
(e): matthew.belanger@co.dakota.mn.us (p): 952-891-7132




